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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

NOVEMBER, 2014
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are half way through the first term and winter is almost upon us. Parent teacher interviews are over and report cards are being prepared.  School goes on as usual.  

During the month of October students honored Mary by praying the Hail Mary first thing in the morning and we prayed the Living Rosary on October 20, led by grades 3, 4, and 5. All students from grades 1 to 8 received a rosary to use at home.  In November classes will be filling gift boxes for Samaritan’s Purse as their Advent action. 

On October 29, 2014, seventeen grade 7 & 8 students attended WE Day for the first time. We are very proud of the work the Social Justice Group has been doing.

A Sudden Cardiac Death Risk Assessment Form is attached to this newsletter. It is provided by the Heart and Stroke Foundation as an assessment tool for parents followed by instructions on how to perform CPR.

On Wednesday, November 5, CTK will be hosting 6 guest students for Take Your Kid to Work Day. So if you see strangers or former students in the hallways that is why they are here. On the same day Dan Ward, the government liaison between Independent Schools and the government will be visiting CTK so it will be a busy day.

Thank you all, for all you do for our school. Many thanks to the parents who came out to help with the grades 4 & 6 needles, fun lunch and those who went on field trips. Thank you to the Wine Raffle volunteers for your efforts. After the AGM on October 29, 2014, a big thank you needs to go out to our Board of Directors for all they do.  You are all valued and your efforts are greatly appreciated. 

God Bless, and Happy November,

Mrs. S. Enns

Principal

PARENT’S ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS 

We had a busy and fun October! And now that Halloween is over and winter is on its way, it’s time to focus on the upcoming holiday season and the Wine Raffle Fundraiser which is now underway.  Each family is asked to donate a $10.00 bottle of wine and sell a book of raffle tickets (25 tickets at $2.00).  If families prefer, they can make a $50.00 tax deductible donation in lieu of selling raffle tickets.  The tickets/money are to be in no later than Friday, November 14th and the draw will take place on December 10th at the beginning of the Advent Concert.  If anyone has not yet dropped off their wine, they can do so in the office with Mrs. Barnert.

This month’s Hot Dog Day is on Thursday, November 13th and Fun Lunch is on Thursday, November 20th.  
Thanks to the many volunteers who help out!  If not for your time and efforts, the students would not be able to enjoy these days.

We are always in need of parent volunteers and if you ever have some time to donate, please consider helping us out.  Even if you only have an hour to donate, your help will be greatly appreciated.  And remember, younger siblings are welcome when volunteering at the school.  Please contact Melanie Jones at darmelror@shaw.ca or Katie Kaiser at katie.kaiser@shaw.ca if you are interested.oH

The next PAC meeting will be on Wednesday, November 19th @ 7:00pm.  We hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

CTK Parent Advisory Council

LIBRARY NEWS

I just wanted to remind parents about a few things.

Please ensure that your children are returning their books on time and keeping them in good shape.  We have a limited budget and books are expensive!

Also, please mark January 28 and 29 in your calendars for our annual Scholastic Book Fair.  The school receives a good rate of return for all the books we sell so it is in our best interest to sell lots of books!

I am desperately in need of some parents to help with the book sale.  Many of the parents I have had help in the past have moved on with their 
children.  Please contact me at school to let me know if you could spare some time to help.  It would be greatly appreciated!

Thank you,
Mrs J. Mots

Librarian

MUSIC NEWS
It is so hard to believe that November is here and Advent will soon be upon us!

The students will be coming home with letters about costumes this month.  Please watch for them in your child’s backpack.  We will be either shepherds, angels or sheep so you can start thinking about these items (white/beige pants and tops for angels and sheep, black socks and gloves-sheep, bandanas and sunglasses for angels – no wings required- and robes for shepherds).  More details will follow.

Also, are there any parents who might have access to some large 5 gallon pails that music classes can use for drums?

Please let me know by contacting the school.

Thank you,

See you all soon!

Mrs. J. Mots

	


READING CLUB

CTK School will be offering a reading club beginning in November 2014.
The Club is open to students in Grades 2-6 and will be offered on Wednesdays from 8:30-8:48.

If anyone in Grades 3-6 is interested in participating, they are asked to bring a book to the Grade 3 classroom beginning November 5th at 8:30 am.

Please leave wet boots or shoes outside the classroom.

Reading Club will NOT be offered on mornings with indoor recess. Happy Reading!

Mrs. Piper

Grade 3 Teacher

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

It is hard to believe the first two months of this school year have already passed. The cold weather is upon us, and we are excited about some of the upcoming events within our community. 
The CTK Annual General Meeting was attended the last week of October by families and community members to hear of the accomplishments the Board of Directors made over the past scholastic year, as well as gain an understanding of what the goals are for this year. Following is a recap of this year’s upcoming goals:

· Implement goals to achieve top two strategic priorities

· Space/Building

· Fund Development/Revenue Stream

· Continue to set direction and provide appropriate resources to the staff and Administration for long-term success of our school mission

· Work on strategic priorities to sustain CTK school as a Catholic school of choice

· Continuing to build and strengthen relationships with our sister parishes St. Timothy’s and St. Bernadette

· Enhancing and strengthening community spirit

· Plan and prepare for our 60th Anniversary in the 2015/2016 scholastic year

As a reminder, our Board of Directors meetings are held every second Wednesday evening of the month, and are open to anyone interested. 

On behalf of the Board of Directors, thank you for your continued support. We wish you a peaceful and warm month of November. 

PARENT’S CORNER   

Poppies will be available on November 10th at our Remembrance Day Assembly at 11am.  A small donation will be collected.

MARY’S ANGELS

It is that time of year again! The Grade 6 class will be selling Mary’s Angels at recesses and lunch hours during the month of November. The Christmas ornaments cost $5 each and proceeds are shared between the Grade 6 Camp trip and the Marian Hour radio broadcast. Students will be selling the ornaments in front of the office starting November 4. 
Thank you for your support!

The Grade 6 Class and Mrs. Edwards
[image: image2.jpg]Sudden Cardiac Death Risk Assessment Form

Is your child at risk? If unsure, talk to your child and/ or family members as you fill out this

form.

If you or your child answer “Yes” to ANY of these specific questions, your child could have risk

health care provider.

factors for cardiac arrest. Please review you

r results with your regular

N

HEART &™
STROKE

FOUNDATION

Risk Assessment for (Name of Child)

Yes

No

Has your child ever fainted or passed out DURING exercise, emotional stre

when startled?

2SS or

Has your child ever fainted or passed out AFTER exercise?

Has your child ever said they had frequent trouble breathing, coughing or v

during exercise?

vheezing

Does your child tire more quickly than others when exercising?

Has your child ever had tightness, discomfort,
during or after exercise?

pain or pressure in his/her chest

Has your child ever had an unexplained seizure?

Have you ever been told your child has high bloa

d pressure?

Have you ever been told your child has high cho

esterol?

Does your child have, or has your child ever to
heart or skipped beats?

Id you they had racing of his

her

Have you ever been told your child has a heart

arrhythmia (irregular heartb

eat)?

Does your child have any other history of heart

problems?

Has your child routinely taken any medications

in the past two years?

Continued on reverse...
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Family History (Answer in reference to child’% jfaLnily - both paternal and maternal)

Yes

No

Are there any family members who had a sudden, unexpected, or unexpla
before age 507 (including SIDS, car accident, drowning, others)

ned death

Are there any family members who died suddenly of “heart problems” befo

re age 507

Are there any family members who have had unexplained fainting or seizu

res?

Are there any relatives with certain conditions, such as:

Enlarged Heart: Hypertrophic cardiomyopathy (HCM)

Dilated cardiomyopathy (DCM) Heart

Rhythm problems: Long QT syndrome (LQTS)

Short QT syndrome

Brugada syndrome

Catecholaminergic ventricular tachycardia Arrhyt

hmogenic

right ventricular cardiomyopathy (ARVC)

Marfan syndrome (aortic rupture)

Wolff-Parkinson-White Syndrome

Heart attack, age 50 or younger

Pacemaker or implanted defibrillator

T

Have any family members been treated for anirregular heart

beat? Have any family members had heart transplantation?

!
Have any family members had heart surgery?

Are there any family members who were deaf at birth (congenital deafness

%

Please explain any “Yes” answers here:

Please feel free to bring this form with you to your physician’s or healtr care provider’s office.

Revised: March 2013
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S P 0T MEDICINESSCIENCE ‘ If you encounter a person who is Uinresponsive and not breath-
|Covuncit oF ManiToBA |
ing or not breathing normally lmmﬁdlately contact 911 or your
SUDDEN CARDIAC ARREST local emergency number and beqln CPR.

Cardiac arrest can happen at any time and at any age.
It happens when the heart suddenly stops pumping
enough blood to circulate oxygen to the body.

I
PREVENTING SUDDEN CARDIAC DEATH ’ '

)

No estimates of the sudden death rate in Canadian children B
have been published but a pre-existing history of cardiac
symptoms or a positive family history for sudden death is often C - Compressions - Push hard nd fastin the centre of chest
identified in these patients. for 30 compressions
A - Airway - Tilt head back, lift ch n to open the airway

IMPORTANT QUESTIONS TO ASK BEFORE
PARTICIPATION IN SPORT:

*Do you experience shortness of breath with exercise
more often than other children of the same age?

*Do you experience poor exercise tolerance in
comparison with other children?

B - Breathing - Give two mouth-to-mouth breaths. Repeat
cycles of 30 compressions and wfo breaths. If an AED is
available, have someone bring it o you as quickly as possible.

YOU CAN USE AN AED. IT’S AS EASY AS 1,2,3!

*Have you ever fainted? If you encounter a person who is unresponsive and not breath-
*Do you have seizures with exercise, startle, fright or ing or not breathing normally immediately contact 911 or your
hyperventilation? ‘ local emergency number and begin CPR. If an AED is available
*Does your heart race without any reason? ‘ have someone bring it to you and assist you with following the
*Do you feel like fainting when you exercise? directions for use below.

*Do you experience chest pain when you exercise?

IS THERE A FAMILY HISTORY OF THE FOLLOWING
MEDICAL CONDITIONS?

Long QT syndrome

Wolff-Parkinson-White Syndrome 1.Turn power on. Elther open the lid or press the power
Cardiomyopathy button,depending on the model.

Heart Transplant 2.Attach AED pads. Look at the picture on the AED pads; place
Pulmonary hypertension ‘

them exactly as shown in the picture.
3.Shock if necessary. The machre will tell you to press the

flashing button if necessary, or continue CPR if no shock is
advised.

Unexplained car accidents or drowning
Implantable defibrillator
Sudden infant deaths

If the answer is yes to any of the previous questions the
athlete should see a doctor before participating.

Heart and Stroke Foundation recommends that
everyone leam the core skills of CPR.

CARDIAC ARREST IS A MEDICAL EMERGENCY. =5 Qi’ HEART &"
The odds of surviving a cardiac arrest greatly improves if some " ' el
one performs CPR right away. 145 Pacific Avenue 6 Donald Strest,
When CPR is combined with an Automated Extemal Defibrillator 2 W’rl?."’fz%fﬁz?ﬁszoz ! W"(?&g}gﬁﬁg-ggéoom
(AED) and used within the first few minutes of cardiac arrest, it | § sl sschindiod s

| can increase the chance of survival by as much as 75 per cent — ‘
over CPR on its own. Guidelines prepared by the Sport Medicine & Science Council of Manitoba and Heart & Stroke Foundation





_1116931540.vsd

